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Regular Session – September 19, 2022

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, September 19, 2022 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via Facebook Live.

Present:  Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the September 6, 2022 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Assistant Chief Ben Beair stated the department has 1,331 calls for service this year and 58 calls since the last regular meeting. There were 10 overlapping calls, 4 mutual aid received calls and 4 mutual aid given. The Bi-Directional Amplifier is under contract to be installed at the Greenon Schools.  The device will allow the school resource officer and other first responders to communicate throughout the school building on their radios.  The leak on the firehouse roof caused by a crack in the seal around the vent pipe over the bay is being fixed for $240.00. The company is inspecting all areas for additional needed repairs.  Ben asked the trustees to approve the hiring of Kyle Hess who was presented at the last meeting.  Mr. Hess has passed all background checks and preemployment screening.  The department wanted to remind the public that the Ohio Open Burn Ban under Ohio Revised Code 1503.18 will be in effect from October 1st through November. The ban is from 6 am to 6 pm.  More information is available at www.madriverfireandems.com. The department had a team in the Hero’s vs Breast Cancer softball tournament which helped raise $10,000 for charity.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the road mowing was ongoing.  He met with the school bus garage superintendent to discuss a good date to patch the culvert replacement on Uplands Drive.  School is out October 8th, so the work will be done then.  Don is renting a brush head for the skid steer to cut back some areas that are close to the road and to also use in and around ditch areas where the road tractor is unable to mow.  Don had a buyer’s order for a new truck for the road department as well as pricing for installation of a plow and salt box and spreader.  In the cemetery, a number of dead trees were cleared and stumps removed in the newer section.  Mowing continues in the cemetery.  There has been no more contact with the person who removed some fence between the cemetery and a residential lot.  Trustee Young noted that 2537 Hustead was mowed. 
  
Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin was not present, but he reported to the trustees that the cruiser had a couple of issues that should be under warranty and it would be in for service later in the week.  They noted that if the nuisance lots were not mowed by Thursday, the road department could proceed with the moving and cleanup.  

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger reported the department has 94 runs year to date.  He is working with Sutphen on the engine and the part was replaced, but it did not correct the problem.  Sutphen believes it is the def system that is bad, but the truck is operational and in service.  He is talking with ESO about the new software contract for reporting runs.  The control board for the alarm system is still back ordered.  Matt noted that last week members from the Serbian National Volunteer Fire Service and members of the Guard Base visited the station to talk about formation of a volunteer fire service at the Guard Base.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.

Fiscal Officer Rudy had checks for the trustees to sign and the latest credit card statements for the trustees to review.  

OLD BUSINESS
Citizens Against Mining (CAM) had 2 members make presentations to the board and audience members about the ground water in the area and the effects of mining on the quantity and quality of the ground water in the area. CAM’s website is citizensagainstmining.org.

The blocks have been stacked for the salt bin and ready for the setting of the building on top.

Trustee McClure noted that he received another quote for crack sealing in the amount of $3.13 per pound based on 20,000 pounds.  The prior bid was for $2.65.  Trustee McClure moved to accept the bid of $2.65 and proceed with 20,000 pounds of crack sealing on the roadways to see how many roads that would cover.  Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2022-031) The trustees will get a list together of the priority roadways.

Greenon art teacher, Mr. Ferguson is working directly with the sign company on the logo for the road department sign.  

The gas line company will be using an area on the North side of Dayton Road at Tecumseh Road as a staging area for the pipeline work.  The area has been used before.  

Trustee Young moved to proceed with the hiring of Kyle Hess.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young met with Bath Township regarding the renewal of the Mud Run Maintenance Agreement that has been in place for a number of years.  The discussion included the paving of Mud Run within 5 years.  

Trustee noted they had looked into a number of options for a new plow truck for the road department after selling the older units.  The used prices were comparable to new vehicle prices without the warranty.  Trustee Pettit moved to proceed with the purchase of the truck for the road department.  Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.  (Resolution 2022-032)

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
None

At 10:15 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
